190 Geophysical bulletin no: 2 
21st April 2010 

Good morning Matthew this is Vanatu your teacher. Apologies for not being able to attend your immediately; as you know I operate in a quite different way to your spirit team
I am going to be the mouthpiece for a number of these bulletin documents. It’s important to note at this point Matthew that learning to trust these connections and the information which is being passed is of paramount importance. It’s essential now for your future development that you relax, move to one side, and allow this information to flow directly through you

So this bulletin concerns seismic activity on the continent of South America. As you are aware the west coast of South America – along the established fault line – has seen a much increased level of activity over the past months

However the interesting feature about this next event, which will be an earthquake, is that it will be somewhat remote from the location in which this type of event normally occurs. If you go back and look at previous documents about the geophysical upheavals, you will note that this is a characteristic that will become more and more prevalent: more and more of the upheavals will start to occur some distance away from where they would normally be expected

So we don’t intend to pass much more information about this at the moment: all we would say is that this earthquake is imminent and we will bring you more information as and when we believe it to be important

Please have no concerns about the veracity of what’s being passed through to you Matthew. We would encourage you to publish these documents to your site soon after they have been received

A very good morning to you 
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